

OFFICE OF PERSONNEL MANAGEMENT Administrator's Office

1509 West Seventh Street, Suite 201 Post Office Box 3278 Little Rock, Arkansas 72203-3278 Phone: (501) 682-1823 www.dfa.arkansas.gov

June 10, 2015

Senator Uvalde Lindsey, Co-Chairperson Representative Lanny Fite, Co-Chairperson Uniform Personnel Classification and Compensation Plan Subcommittee Arkansas Legislative Council State Capitol Building, Room 315 Little Rock, Arkansas 72201

Dear Co-Chairs:

The Office of Personnel Management (OPM) submits a request for the continuation of previously approved geographic differentials for FY16. The requested differentials for continuation are attached.

The Office of Personnel Management is requesting the continuation of seven geographic differentials, including the Statewide Nursing Grid. During FY15, these differentials affected a total of 832 employees. Each state agency that utilizes the geographic differentials must stipulate the areas where it can be applied to employees and receive approval each fiscal year. There are no modifications recommended by OPM for the geographic differentials.

After review of the requests, the Office of Personnel Management **recommends** the approval of the continuation of these previously approved geographic differentials for FY16. Your consideration of this request is greatly appreciated.

Kay B. Terry
State Personnel Administrator

Chief Fiscal Officer of the State

Date

KBT/sd:1

GEOGRAPHIC DIFFERENTIALS PERSONNEL COMMITTEE/FY16

TOTAL

608